
THOROUGHBRED RACING SA LIMITED

STIPENDIARY STEWARDS’ REPORT

MORPHETTVILLE – THURSDAY, 1 DECEMBER 2011

Thoroughbred Racing SA Stewards today concluded an inquiry, which was adjourned on Tuesday, 6 September 2011, into a report which concerned alleged conduct by M. Hoppo, a licensed jockey with TRSA, and E. Brooks, an apprentice jockey indentured with TRSA.  The alleged conduct related to an incident which took place on Monday, 22 August 2011 in the vicinity of a training property near Bray Street, Morphettville. 

Evidence was heard from M. Hoppo, E. Brooks and two other licensed racing participants. 

The Stewards charged M. Hoppo with improper conduct under Rule ARR.175(q) in that he had made physical contact with E. Brooks on two separate occasions during an altercation, which led to her sustaining a minor injury.  M. Hoppo pleaded guilty and was fined $1,000.  In recognition of mitigating factors, including the fact that it was his first offence of this kind and in addition that there was a level of provocation involved, Stewards determined that $500 of the penalty be suspended for a period of twelve months on the condition that he not breach any of the Rules relating to conduct during this period.  
The Stewards also charged E. Brooks with improper conduct under Rule ARR.175(q) in that she had engaged in making offensive comments, both electronically and verbally, to M. Hoppo on three separate occasions, two leading up to the incident and one subsequently.  E. Brooks pleaded guilty and was fined $500.  In recognition of mitigating factors, including the fact that it was her first offence of this kind, Stewards determined that $250 of the penalty be suspended for a period of twelve months on the condition that she not breach any of the Rules relating to conduct during this period.  

Both M. Hoppo and E. Brooks were informed of their rights of appeal.

J. C. PETZER
DEPUTY CHAIRMAN OF STEWARDS
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